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PEF CHAPTER  8 RETIREES 
Meeting 02/05/2024
President’s Remarks- Karen opened with a Pledge to the Flag and moment of silence. She stated past Retiree Secretary Barbara Kearney had passed away this month.  The Newsletter was mailed out to all SW retirees which included the Chapter 8 2024 meeting schedule (repeated in this mailing as it was already mailed to all in September 2023), Legislative Issues on our agenda, a COPE letter, and a calendar.    We are asking the Comptroller’s Office, the Office of the Aging, and Peter Bowden of Hewitts to attend and speak.

*Please make sure we have your correct address, phone numbers- cell if you have one, and email address.  Email is the fastest and most efficient way to reach you with timely information.

*The COLA amount for 2023 in September checks was 2.5% or $37.50 per month/$450 per year before taxes.

*Social Security and Supplemental Security Income (SSI) benefits for more than 71 million Americans will increase 3.2 percent in 2024. 
*Each year, the Medicare Part B premium, deductible, and coinsurance rates are determined according to provisions of the Social Security Act. The standard monthly premium for Medicare Part B enrollees will be $174.70 for 2024, an increase of $9.80 from $164.90 in 2023. 

IRMAA (Income Related Monthly Adjustment Amount) B Income brackets are calculated using your Modified Adjusted Gross Income (MAGI) from two years prior. For example, 2023's IRMAA threshold uses data from the 2023 IRS tax return. Your filing status and any life changes can shift you into different brackets.
*Any veterans who have not already filled out a survey please take, one fill it out, and leave it for us.  We will make sure the SW Veterans Committee gets them. 
LEGISLATIVE UPDATES –COLA bill, Health Care Diminishment Bill, the Skilled Nursing Care issue, IRMMA, Tier 6 Reform, and the newly introduced legislation by Assemblyman Jones from Plattsburgh to allow retirees to choose a plus 1 for insurance purposes were all discussed, and members were asked to fill out 2 copies of each letter on these issues to be sent to our local legislators asking support on our issues. 
TREASURER’S REPORT- A. Wiley- The BALANCE as of 12/31/23 with all expenses paid is $24,090.23. We have received all our 2022 and some 2023 monies from PEF Retirees. 
SECRETARY’S REPORT- J.  Messina- 167 made reservations to attend this meeting. We had 163 at the December Holiday Luncheon.  Reminder it is $5 for members and $15 for guests paid at the door. NO reservations are taken after the cutoff date. A waiting list is created and if by 5PM the Friday before the meeting there are any cancellations members will be called to attend in the order they were placed on the list. We ask members who are on that wait list not come to the meeting if not contacted by Friday 5PM since we cannot guarantee seating.
Questions and issues from members- Several members asked for clarification on the bills being submitted and all were answered. 
A motion to adjourn the meeting at 1:45 pm was made by B. Harms, seconded by A. Yasus, and carried.

Respectfully Submitted,

Jan
Janet Messina,        
Secretary 
